
         November 12, 2013 
         Noon 

 
 The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 
members present:  Sandra Mercier, Chair; Steve Stanley, Vice-Chair; and Lewis DeWeese.  
Bobby Bearden was absent due to a family illness, and Terry Bramlett was absent due to his son 
being sworn in as an attorney. 
 
 Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendent, gave Board members an update on construction 
projects.  Mr. Hubbard stated the asphalt had been removed, footers excavated, and the batter 
boards set for the new CTAE wing.  Mr. Hubbard also stated the site had been cleared, rough 
grading complete, and the batter boards set for the new maintenance facility. 

Mark Henson, Superintendent, reviewed the agenda for the meeting on Thursday, 
November 14, 2013. 

Mr. Henson commended the schools regarding the recent Veterans’ Day programs.  Each 
school’s presentation was unique, and all were well planned and a fitting tribute to veterans.   

 
Cynthia Panter, Associate Superintendent, told Board members she would work on the 

Board’s self assessments and the Superintendent’s evaluation between the November and 
December meetings. 

 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by Steve 
Stanley, seconded by Sandra Mercier, to adjourn subject to being called into special session by 
the Chair when deemed necessary.  All members voted yes; motion carried. 
 
        
       _____________________________ 
       Sandra Mercier, Chairperson 
 
 
       _____________________________ 
       Mark Henson, Superintendent 
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